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Question:

In a sprinklered building where the roof assembly does not require any fire resistance rating, is there
any requirement for a fire separation at the floor assembly of a single level roof-top mechanical
enclosure which contains fuel-fired equipment and is less than 200 sg.m. in area.

Interpretation:
No.

Sentence 3.2.1.1.(1) states that a roof-top mechanical enclosure need not be considered as a storey
in calculating building height.

Sentence 3.2.2.14.(1) states that the type of construction (i.e. combustible or noncombustible) of a
roof-top mechanical enclosure is determined by the relevant Articles 3.2.2.20 to 3.2.2.83.

Sentence 3.2.2.14.(2) states that a single level roof-top enclosure does not require any fire-resistance
rating.

Sentence 3.6.2.1.(1) states that, except as permitted in Sentence (10), fuel-fired appliances must be
installed in a service room that is separated from the remainder of the building with a fire separation
with a 1 hour fire-resistance rating.

The exception in Sentence 3.6.2.1.(10) waives the requirement to install roof-top fuel-fired appliances
in a service room, and also waives the requirement for any fire separation between the roof-top
appliance at the building it serves. It is clear from this Sentence that open-air roof-top appliances do
not require any fire separation to the building below. If the roof-top appliance is voluntarily installed
within a roof-top mechanical enclosure, then the exception for any fire separation between this roof-
top mechanical enclosure and the building below still applies.
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The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee of AIBC, APEGBC, BOABC, and POABC, which form the BC Building Code
Interpretation Committee. The purpose of the committes is to encourage uniform province wide inlerpretation of the BC Building Code. These views
should not be considered as the official interpretation of legislated requirements based on the BC Building Code, as final responsibility for an
interpretation rests with the local Authority Having Jurisdiction. The views of the joint committee should not be construed as legal advice.




